FINANCE/CYLLID

Councillors unanimously agreed to pay the Clerk's quarterly salary April/May/June 2016 - £500 including £100 Income Tax. Plus expenses £59.26 and reimbursement of the cost of a £20 M & S gift card for our local Auditor.

FINANCIAL APPEALS

15 appeals have been received including the annual subscription for the Moylegrove Newsletter.

Councillors unanimously agreed to pay £20 for the Newsletter, and make a donation of £50 each to Macmillan Cancer Support and Eisteddfor Brynberian.

Cllr. Hedydd Lloyd and Cllr. Peter Davies proposed and seconded that a limit of £200 p.a. is contributed to various bodies. All present agreed.

NEVERN CASTLE

Several Councillors attended the open evening with Dr. Chris Caple. It was reported that the marquee is in need of repair.

TYCANNOL WOODS - nothing to report.

A.O.B.

Cllr. Hedydd Lloyd reported that the Moylegrove Churchyard and burial ground does not appear to receive any grass cutting service, and is presently very overgrown and untidy.